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 D/Lt/C Lester R. Tribout, AP: Speaker At General Meeting    
Tuesday, January 4, 2005 

 
CBPS is honored to welcome D/Lt/C Lester R. Tribout as guest speaker for the 
January 4 General Meeting.  D/Lt/C Tribout and his lovely wife Evelyn were 
originally scheduled to speak to us at our September meeting.  As you may re-
member, the hurricanes took center stage and the meeting was cancelled.   

D/Lt/C Tribout will share his adventures aboard the Queen Mary 2 (QM2) with a 
power point presentation detailing the many intricate features of this wondrous 
ship. The QM2 is the world’s largest passenger ship, weighing in at 150,000 
gross tons.  She arrived at Ft. Lauderdale’s Port Everglades following her 
maiden, six day voyage across the Atlantic. The arrival of the QM2 marks the 
first time Florida has become part of a trans-Atlantic port-of-call. Dubbed the 
world’s busiest departure point exclusively for warm water cruise ships, Flor-
ida’s selection by Cunard to serve as the U.S. homeport for this trans-Atlantic 
vessel solidifies the Sunshine State’s leadership as the Cruise Capital of the 
World. 

                   2004 CBPS HOLIDAY MEETING  

A great member turnout! 

Entertainment by Steven Pitts and company. A Holiday welcome from the Bridge. 
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SOUNDINGS DEADLINE: SOUNDINGS DEADLINE:   

THE 10TH OF EACH THE 10TH OF EACH 
MONTH MONTH   

We welcome comments,   
boating stories  and any  

   articles of interest  you’d 
like to submit... 

 At The Helm 
Cdr Marion (Bud) A. Miller, JN  

 
 
There is an old saying that "time goes fast when you’re having fun". If true, I must 
have really had a lot of fun this year because 2004 has flown by. Being Com-
mander keeps you busy but it's been "fun" busy, if you know what I mean. 
 
As we approach the end of 2004 I would like to make you aware of several impor-
tant events that will occur early next year. One is the annual Marine Auction that 
was rescheduled from last November to Monday ,January 24, 2005. It will be held 
at the Comfort Inn in Cocoa Beach. This is a major fundraiser for the Squadron 
and please volunteer to help solicit donations from local businesses or work dur-
ing Auction!  We got a late start due to the hurricanes and have a lot of catching 
up to do. Our Auction chairman is Jim O'Malley.   
 
The good news is that after this year we may not need this Auction for fundrais-
ing. Throughout the course of this year, your Bridge and Executive Board have 
implemented several initiatives to increase revenues in Soundings advertise-
ments and higher Ships Store sales,and reduce operating expenses in several 
areas.  The main source has been a reduction in Rental expense which resulted 
from securing outside classrooms for less or no cost. Another initiative was the 
Reverse Raffle which proved to be a much easier fundraiser.  
 
The other item is the Change of Watch(COW) which will be on Sunday, February 
20, 2005. This is an annual event where the new 2005 Bridge is installed. The 
COW will be held at the Holiday Inn in Cocoa Beach.  Look for more details in the 
Soundings. Of course, elections for Bridge, Executive Board and other positions 
will be held at the meeting prior to the COW. I'm certainly looking forward to the 
event and have the gavel all warmed up.  
 
Another event I would like to mention is the USPS National meeting which will be 
held at the Rosen Centre in Orlando, January 5-9, 2005. This is a meeting for eve-
ryone. Actually, it's a series of very informative meetings and seminars, com-
bined with exhibits related to Power Squadron activities. I would recommend that 
members, especially new members try to attend one of the day's sessions. You 
will certainly come away with a positive feeling about the Power squadron and 
what we do, plus meet fellow members from throughout the USA. Check out the 
December Ensign on Page 41 for the schedule of activities.  
 
Finally, it's time to get back to class. Seamanship will be starting in late Janu-
ary .This is the prerequisite for taking the new and greatly improved Piloting 
course, and soon to be released Advance Piloting course. I understand that feed-
back from the new Piloting course has been very positive, but why wouldn't it be 
when you combine the new material with an excellent instructor like P/D/C Fred 
Adame, SN.  
 
Well it's time to say goodbye to 2004 and hello to 2005. Judy and I wish all of you 
a happy, prosperous and safe new year.  Let's all make a New Year’s resolution to 
blow the dust off our boats and get them in the water. 
 
Commander Bud 
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SEO REPORT                  
Lt/C Howard Bernbaum, SN 
 
We are starting a new year and it occurs to me that many of our new members know we have an educational program, 
but, are not really familiar with what we offer. You old timers can skip the next few sentences.  
 
Our courses are divided into two areas; Advanced Grades and Elective Courses. Under Advanced Grades we offer Sea-
manship, Piloting, Advanced Piloting, Junior Navigation and Navigation. Our Elective courses include Marine Electronics, 
Engine Mechanics, Weather, Sail, Cruise Planning, and Instructor Development. 
 
Seamanship is a more thorough coverage of the Squadron Boating Course and is a pre requisite for the other Advanced 
Grade courses. Piloting is an important course for the local waters enabling the student to understand the need for and 
how to plan routes. It includes a knowledge of charting; time, speed, distance relationships; bearings; fixes; course plot-
ting; and introduces GPS as a piloting aid. Advanced Piloting includes more of the same, but, introduces tide and current 
concepts, set and drift, and advancing position techniques. Junior Navigation introduces the celestial sphere, Sextant, 
and sight reduction methods. With this course and a little practice the student could perform celestial navigation with the 
pros. The Navigation course gives the student a thorough knowledge of the theory and practice of celestial navigation. 
Throughout these courses, the use of GPS navigation is introduced with its attributes and its limitations. 
 
The elective course titles pretty much describe what is in the courses. The student must bear in mind that these courses 
are not intended to make professional mechanics out of the student, rather, to make us aware of the care and mainte-
nance required and to enable us to take care of some of the problems. The courses are all extremely useful for the kind 
of boating we do in this area and are of even more importance to those who sail to the islands. Instructor Development is 
unique. While not a boating specific course, it teaches us the importance of communication and gives us several tech-
niques. For those who are willing to teach squadron courses, the ID course is required for USPS certification. 
 
When a student has completed all 11 courses, he achieves the grade of Senior Navigator and can display the letters SN 
behind his name. It is an achievement and one in which many of us take great pride.  
 
Our current Piloting course is moving right along and we all seem to be enjoying ourselves. The new course is well done 
with Fred Adame, SN making improvements as we go.  The Seamanship course is scheduled for January and there are 
many members who should take this course. Please indicate your interest by contacting either Garry Pell at 784-5415 or 
me at 452-0320 for details. For those with e-mail capability, we can be reached at: beachpell@aol.com or 
howardb@cfl.rr.com  
 

 

EXECUTIVE OFFICER'S REPORT 
Lt/C John F. Mulkey, P 
 
The Cocoa Beach Power Squadron has the good fortune of having some very talented committee chairpersons in 
the Executive Department. I would like to take this opportunity to thank them. I sincerely hope when the new Bridge is 
elected that they would offer their services to the new executive officers. 
 
--Our PRO Jay Longway did an excellent job of promoting the Fall Boating Course. 
--Lt. Robert Schaefer, P has done an outstanding job with Co-Op Charting. We are looking forward to charting the   
  depth of the canals of Cocoa Beach            
--Safe Boating Chair P/R/C Mary Jane Schnoor, SN has done a great job of promoting boating safety . 
--Boat Show Chair P/C Larry Hatfield SN has been very active in getting our booth in the Marine Flea Market and  
  Super Safety Days. We have signed up many people to take the boating courses through his efforts. 
--Lt. Eugene Millner, AP, Chair of the Legislative Committee, has given us many reports at the membership meetings. 
--Vessel Safety Check Chair Lt. Robert Flanigan, SN has done a good job of getting his committee to get boats in- 
  spected 
 
These committees are not "one man shows". To be successful they need your help! Many hands make the work load 
light. Thanks to all who have helped. 
 
Let's make 2005 the best year ever! 
 



Jenice Grames *                                                
Ray Smith *                                                          

Clarence & Barbara Pennington*             
Margaret & Arthur Hansen *                       

Gary & Joann Monai *                                  
Dick & Penny Fille                                      

Garry & Lorraine Pell                                   
John & Merri Mulkey                                             

Marilyn & Bob Flanigan                             
Joan Montfort                                           
George Link                                                     

Rick & Sandy Schoonmaker                  
Marion Sweigart                                           

Pam & Randy Johnson                                  
Les & Evelyn Tribout                                      
Dick & Jane Schnoor                                      

Kay & Jack Wurst                                          
Paul & Mary Ellen Whitney                                  

Edward Hradesky                                           
The Silver Tridents                                         

Linda & Marty Feldes                              
Ed & Helen Kydd                                 

Helen H. Yagerhofer                     

      * = Sponsorship renewal time                        

As a Soundings sponsor you help defray 
the cost of publishing and mailing the 
Soundings.  

 CARE TO JOIN THEIR RANKS? 

       Please send a check earmarked   
“The Soundings”  

To 
 Sandy Schoonmaker 

1850 N. Courtenay Pkwy 
Merritt Island, FL  32953    

                         

THANKS TO OUR SPONSORS!THANKS TO OUR SPONSORS!  
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Secretary Report                                                               
Lt/C Sandy Schoonmaker, SN 

Each month the Soundings publishes the 
names of OUR SPONSORS who have contrib-
uted a minimum of $10.00 toward the cost of 
printing and mailing the newsletter.  With over 
220 copies distributed at a monthly cost of ap-
proximately $135.00, the sponsorships greatly 
assist with the budgeting for the squadron. 

Since this is an annual contribution, Sponsor-
ships are beginning to expire in December.  To 
assist the members in determining when it is 
time to renew their contribution, an asterisk 
will appear by their names in the Sponsorship 
column. 

To continue your sponsorship, please remit a 
check to the Cocoa Beach Power Squadron at 
the next meeting or mail it to the Secretary, as 
follows: 

Lt/C Sandy Schoonmaker, SN                                         
1850 N. Courtenay Parkway                                     

#103-10                                                                      
Merritt Island, FL  32953 

 

Thank you for your continued support of                         
The Soundings! 
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Nominating Committee Report 
P/C Larry Hatfield, SN 
 
In accordance with the BYLAWS OF COCOA BEACH POWER SQUADRON, INC. and those of  
UNITED STATES POWER SQUADRONS, the following members in good standing are nominated as 
indicated.  All have been interviewed and are willing to serve.   
 
In accordance with ARTICLE 11, SECTION 11.1, candidates for office to be voted upon at the annual 
meeting may be nominated (1) by the Nominating Committee as herein provided or (2) by petition in writ-
ing signed by at least five active members in good standing and filed with the secretary at least 15 days 
before the date of the election. 
 

BRIDGE 
 
 

 
Commander    Lt/C John F. Mulkey, P 
Executive Officer   Lt/C Sandra R. Schoonmaker, SN 
Educational Officer   P/D/C Fred P. Adame, SN 
Administrative Officer  Lt. Ann W. McCandless, S 
Secretary    OPEN 
Treasurer    Lt. Richard D. Schoonmaker, SN 
Asst. Educational Officer  P/C Susan L. Kneeland, SN 
Asst. Secretary   1st/Lt. Collette (Joan) Montfort, S 
Asst. Treasurer   P/Lt/C Robert S. Schaefer, P 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

The Board of Directors consists of the above Bridge Members plus the following: 
 
*Cdr. Marion (Bud) Miller, JN  # P/C Richard C. Fille AP 
P/C Duane L. Balkema, AP  # Lt. Marilyn Flanagan, P 
 

(* Immediate P/C,   # Member at Large) 

ELECTED COMMITTEES 
 
   Rules Committee    
 Chairman   Lt. David Collins, AP 
 Asst. Chairman   P/C George Hess, SN 
 Member 3 yrs.   Cdr. Marion (Bud) Miller, SN 
 
  Nominating Committee  
 Chairman   P/C Larry Hatfield, SN 
 Asst. Chairman   P/C Susan Kneeland, SN 
 Member 3 yrs.   Lt. Eugene Millner, AP 
 
  Auditing Committee  
 Chairman   P/Lt/C Michael Stone, P 
 Asst. Chairman   Duane L. Balkema, AP 
 Member 3 yrs.   P/Lt/C Robert Schaefer, P 
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I hope you all had a great Holiday Season.  The New Year brings with it the USPS Annual Meeting, held at the Rosen Centre Hotel in 
Orlando Jan 5-9, the D23 Winter Council meeting, held in Leesburg Jan 22, and the D23 Spring Conference in March.  Hope to see many 
of you at each of these events.   

During the week of the Annual meeting, there are meetings, workshops, the Teaching Aids Competition, and Expo, all of which provide 
USPS members useful information and ideas.  And there’s lots of free social opportunities for everyone, with Wednesday night’s ‘Kick-
off’ party, Thursday night’s ‘Power of Fun’ national competition, and Friday night’s Hospitality Rooms.  D23 will host a Hospitality 
Room Friday, Jan 7, from 5-8pm;  D23 will provide the beverages, and we ask D23 members to bring an hors d'oeuvre to share. The 
Hospitality room number will be available after check-in, so contact DAO Les Tribout when you get to the hotel for that information.  
The Friday night Hospitality Rooms are always a lot of fun, with lots of camaraderie, so plan on coming to the Annual meeting at least 
for the day on Friday and stay for Hospitality. Check recent issues of THE ENSIGN for the schedule of events. 

The Winter Council meeting will be held Saturday, 22 Jan 05 at the Silver Lake Community Church in Leesburg. This is the one dis trict 
meeting each year where we provide training for incoming Squadron officers, and this year, we’ve added training for a few of the Squad-
ron ‘Chair’ positions.  In addition, a 2-hr ‘Train-the-Trainer’ session for the new AP course will be presented, as well as a 2-hr hands-on 
Co-Op Charting workshop - bring or borrow a laptop, if you can.  Details of the day’s activities, times, driving directions, and the lunch 
reservation form are included in the Call to the Council and are posted on the D23 website. Check with your Squadron Commander for 
this information, or check out the D23 website at www.usps.org/localusps/d23.  A copy of the Lunch Reservation Form is also provided, 
below. 

In your newsletters this month, you’ll find the report of the D23 Nominating Committee with the nominations for the 2005 District 
Bridge and elected committees. The elections and the installation of these officers will be held during the D23 Spring Conference, hosted 
by the Harris Chain and Seminole Power Squadrons, 4-6 March 2005 at the Holiday Inn, Altamonte Springs. The Host squadrons have 
planned a great weekend for us, including a Mardi Gras party on Friday night, so make your plans NOW to join in the fun!  Information 
on the Conference weekend, as well as the hotel and meal registration forms, were include in the December issue of your Squadron 
newsletter; or you can get a copy from your Squadron Commander or the D23 website. 

I wish for all of you a very prosperous and happy new year.  See you in Orlando!   

 

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * ** * * * * * * * * * * *  

D23 Winter Council Lunch Reservation Form 
Saturday - 22 January 2005 

 

Name: ___________________________________ Squadron __________________________ 
Name: ___________________________________ Squadron __________________________     
E-Mail: __________________________________  Phone #:  __________________________                   

 

(Your reservation & check must be received by 17 January 2005) 

Please make your check for $10.00 each, payable to “District 23”, and send to: 

P/C Robert Baird, 2590 Eastland Rd., Mount Dora, Fl.  32757-2406  

Questions on Lunch? Contact Rob at (352) 383-2104, or by e-mail:   nlbaird@comcast.net 

 

  

FROM THE DISTRICT BRIDGE 
DEO D/LT/C Clara L. Ross, SN 
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Please welcome our new CBPS members!  Add this information to your rosters. 
 

     
 

   

 
 
 

Ernest  D. Davidson 
199 Hwy. A1A, C-104 
Satellite Beach, FL  32937 
Phone:  321-779-9913 
Work:   724-601-2081 
Spouse:  Linda 
  
Terry LeBlanc 
2700 Harbor Town Drive, Slip A-48 
Merritt Island, FL 32952 
Phone:  321-453-4083 
Work:    321-508-2383 
Email:  GLO42@bellsouth.net 
Boat:  MEMORYMAKER 
 

New members at the Holiday Meeting 

 Gerald E. Blanchard, S. 
 15 N. Indian River Drive #704 
 Cocoa, FL  32922 
 Phone:  321-639-1312 
 
  
 Larry D. Burleson 
 1435 Anchor Lane 
 Merritt Island FL 32952 
 Phone:  321-454-3171  
 Email: debrabur@bellsouth.net 
 Spouse Name:  Debra 
 Boat Name:  Sea Ray 

 
 

FOR SALE 
3 1/2 HP Outboard Engine, $300 

 
Made by ESKA, Sold by JCP, Sears, Wards 

Includes Dolly & Owners Manual 
 

Call Bob McComb, 867-4219 (W) or 459-2147 (H) 

 

DO YOU HAVE AN ITEM YOU WANT TO SELL?   
 

DO YOU HAVE A BUSINESS CARD YOU 
WANT TO INCLUDE IN THE SOUNDINGS? 

 

SUPPORT YOUR NEWSLETTER... 
 

CALL P/C DUANE BALKEMA,  
AT 452-5892 FOR RATES  

AND MORE INFORMATION. 
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CALENDAR OF COMING EVENTS: 
 
JANUARY: 
 
 01-Saturday; NEW YEARS DAY 
 04-Tuesday; 1900; General Meeting, Veterans’ Center 
 06-08 Thu-Sat; USPS General Meeting, Orlando 
 12-Wedneday; 11:30; Coco-Nauts Luncheon Meeting; MI Moose Lodge 
 22-Saturday, Coco-Nauts Luau, Stonewood 
 22-Saturday; District 23 Council Meeting 
 24-Monday; 1900; CBPS Auction, Comfort Inn 
 25-Tuesday, 1900-2100; Exec. Board Mtg; Merritt Island Library; N. Courtenay Pkwy. 
  
 FEBRUARY: 
 
 01-Tuesday; 1900; General Meeting, Veteran’s Center - Elections 
 09-Wednesday; 11:30; Coco-Nauts Friendship Luncheon Meeting 
 14-Monday; VALENTINES DAY  
 20-Sunday; 16:00; Change of Watch; Holiday Inn, Cocoa Beach 
 22-Tuesday, 1900-2100; Exec. Board Mtg; Merritt Island Library; N. Courtenay Pkwy.  
 
 
CBPS members are invited to meet and eat each Wednesday at 1130 at the Cozy 
Corner Café at 2425 N. Courtenay Pkwy.   Breakfast and light lunches are available. 
 
Members are also invited to meet for a casual get together at Murdock’s in Cocoa  
Village on Friday afternoons. 

Reminder for the Coco-Nauts Luau: 
 
The Coco-Nauts originally had their Luau scheduled for 
September 25th.  Due to the hurricanes it has been re-
scheduled for Saturday, January 22nd. 
 
If you plan to attend you must make your reserva-
tions AGAIN with Doris Valentine at 452-1835. 
If you don’t make a  new reservation your name will 
not be listed at the gate for entry to Stonewood.  
Sorry ladies, no exceptions! 
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 Coco-Nauts’ Corner 
Barbara Millner, President 

  
On November 21st the Coco-Nauts served their annual Harvest Party to 83 Power Squadron and Coco-Naut 
members.  This event helped celebrate the Power Squadron’s 90th birthday and was high-lighted by a three-
tier cake baked and beautifully decorated by Denise Stone.  Pam Johnson’s slide presentation of Squadron 
events throughout the years was shown and was of interest to many. We want to thank Johnny McCandless, 
Gene Millner, and Rick Schoonmaker for their help in setting up all the tables. Additional thanks go to all the 
Coco-Nauts who provided so many wonderful side dishes to accompany the meat trays.  This was indeed a 
great way to spend the afternoon—good friends, outstanding food, and gorgeous weather.  What more could 
I possibly add! 
 
The bears that were made at our last get-together have been delivered to the pediatric ward at Wuesthoff 
Hospital, and are now waiting to be “adopted”. 
 
The luau, originally scheduled for last September, is to be held at the Stonewood rec room on January 22nd.  
If you haven’t already signed up, be sure to call Doris Valentine at 452-1835 to make your reservation.    For 
this event, reservations must be made in advance.   
 
Please note the change for our January 12th meeting place which was announced at the November meeting.  
We will be going to the Moose Lodge on Merritt Island for an 11:30 AM brown bag luncheon. 
 
The Coco-Naut officers would like to thank all of you who have helped make our recent drives for food for the 
Sharing Center and gifts for the nursing home such a big success.  You’ve helped make the holidays a hap-
pier time for many individuals.  Thank you, thank you, thank you! 
 
  
Coco-Nauts having January birthdays include: 
11th—Carolyn Bonnett 
21st—Donna Longway                
31st—Sheryle Schaefer  
 
Happy Birthday, Ladies! 

 
THE CBPS AUCTION IS  

MONDAY, JANUARY 24 AT 7PM AT THE  
COMFORT INN IN COCOA BEACH!   

 
 
 

YOUR HELP IS STILL NEEDED.  PLEASE 
CALL LT. JIM O’MALLEY AT 459-9353  

TO LEND A HAND. 
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 Blood Bank Report 
Lt Barbara Millner, S 

 
Medical evidence shows that too much iron in the hu-
man body may lead to colon cancer and clogging of 
the arteries (a contributing factor for a heart attack).  
Blood loss is a simple way to rid the body of excess 
iron.  Because men store iron at a much higher level 
than do women, it is important for them to be able to 
continually reduce that level.  Regularly donating 
blood, which can be as often as every 8 weeks, is one 
of the best and easiest ways for men to lower the level 
of iron in their blood, thus reducing associated risks.  
January 27th will be our next date to donate.  We hope 
you will consider coming out to join us.  
 
Members who donated on December 1st included: 
 

  Claudia Gunner 
  Carol Hayes 

  Pam Johnson 
  J.P. Longway 

  John Lynn 
  Duane McConkey 
  Marcia McConkey 
  Barbara Millner 

  Gene Millner 
  Paul Pfadenhauer 

  Jack Wurst 
 
 Non-members participating: 
 

 Pat Clay 
 Patsy Galloway  
 Ron Galloway 

 John Kaufmann 
Jean Tonitto 

Safety Report 
P/R/C/ Jane Schnoor, SN 

 
 January is the start of a new year which means your   
2004 Vessel Check decal has expired.  Contact your 
friendly VSC and ask him/or her to inspect your boat 
for a 2005 decal.  The new decals usually arrive early in 
the new year.  
 
 Before you do, however, just to insure your boat will 
pass inspection, there are a few things you should 
check.  First thing is to see if all of your lights are work-
ing.  Boats with stern lights that you take off have a 
nasty way of becoming corroded and consequently will 
not work.  Cleaning the connections on the boat with a 
Q-tip dipped in alcohol may clean them up.   
 
 Next thing is to check your fire extinguisher to be sure 
the powder is not caked on the bottom (if so, give it tap 
on the dock to shake the powder loose.)  Next you 
should check to be sure the needle is in the green 
zone.   This will show you that the extinguisher has 
pressure and will work if you should need it. 
 
 Now  we come to the flares which have a habit of run-
ning out of date in the wink of an eye.  Remember your 
flares are good for only 3 years from the date of manu-
facture.  Check the date on the flares to be sure they 
are still within the time limit.  When purchasing new 
flares, check the date on the bottom to be sure you will 
have a full 3 years of service from them.   
 
 Next, sound your horn or blow your whistle, whichever 
is required for the size of your boat.  Your mate or 
neighbors will surely tell you if it is working! 
 
 Last but not least, make sure your life preservers are 
in good shape as well as your throwable seat cushion.  
The important thing is to have your boat inspected and 
to encourage your boating friends to have their boats 
inspected as well. 
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Two miles south of SR520 on S. Banana River Drive . Merritt Island, FL 

 
FOR SALE 

34ft. WELLCRAFT GRAN SPORT 
 

Twin 454 LXI Crusader (Chev) 240 hours 
Westerbike GenSet 

Pastel Green cushions/Bedspread-Sleeps 6  
Very Reasonable at  

$48,500 or trade 
Call 321-452-5892  D. Balkema 

 
FOR SALE 

24ft. MONTEREY 240 EXPLORER SPORT 
(Hybrid Deck boat/Sport Boat) 

 
I/O—250 HP Volvo 5.0 L fuel injected V8 

Volvo-Penta Dual S/S Props—Less than 90 engine hours 
Asking $28,500 

 
Email or phone Gary Monai 321-799-3635, gmonai@cfl.rr.com 

Please Support Our Advertisers!  
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   COMFORT INN & SUITES   

v Standard Rooms,                        
Efficiencies, Suites 

v Wedding Receptions 
v Banquets 
v Private Parties 
v Conferences 

 Phone:  3 2 1 - 7 8 3 - 2 2 2 1 

      3901 N. Atlantic Ave. 

Café Margaux Restaurant          
Alexander & Pamela Litras                 
Creative French and European Cuisine 

   
      222  Brevard Avenue                  Closed  Tuesday & Sunday                         
   Cocoa Village, FL 32922            11:00 t0 3 p.m. for lunch                             
   321- 639- 8349                                 5- 9:30 p.m. for dinner 

      Fax: 639-8355                         www.margaux .com  

Please Support Our Advertisers! 
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Please Support Our Advertisers! 

CF C048308 

 
Tech-Vest, Inc./Ed Hradesky 

For Lease 
Cape Canaveral 

Professional Suites and Light Manufacturing 
     
Call: 321.783.7501 or 
        321.432.4055 - cell/Jim 
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January 
2005 Issue 

    Cocoa Beach Power Squadron 
     PO Box 540651 
     Merritt Island, FL 32954 
 

SOUNDINGS ON THE WEB 
http://cbps.us 

SOUNDINGS DEADLINE 
10TH OF EACH MONTH 

ARTICLES, AND COMMENTS WELCOME. 
SUBMIT TO EDITOR 

  E-MAIL: lfeldes@cfl.rr.com            
  or  mail to  
  Lt. Linda Feldes 
  1755 Larchmont Ct. 
            Merritt Island, Fl 32952 
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